Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission

Minutes, regular meeting

September 19, 2008

The regular meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, September 19, 2008, in Committee Room #1, State House Annex, Trenton, New Jersey.  Those present:


Misono Miller, Chairman


Enid Torok


Laura Ramos

Kay Nest, Secretary

Tracy Wozniak- Perriello, DHSS

Michele LeBlanc for David Rosen, Office of Legislative Services

Assemblyman Vincent Polistina

Scott Devlin for Senator Loretta Weinberg

Senator Tom Kean, Jr.

Support staff: 

Brian Francz, Office of Management & Budget

Judy Moore, Fiscal Officer, Dept. of the Treasury

Pat Wilson, Dept. of the Treasury

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Miller at 10:05 am followed by the flag salute led by Enid Torok.   Chairperson Miller welcomed Senator Tom Kean Jr.and Assemblyman Vince Polistina and present Commission members and guests to the meeting.  

Robert Koska was introduced by Chair Miller as Director of the Office of Special Programs and Minibus Support.  She acknowledged his experience, knowledge,  and responsibility  in administering and coordinating the activities of the 21 County transportation systems funded by the Casino Revenue Funds.  

Presentation by Robert Koska, on activities of the Senior Citizen and Disabled Resident Transportation Assistance Program (SCDRTAP)

Mr. Koska  distributed to commission members an Annual Summary of the program and a gave a detailed explanation of the major  program components with facts and statistics  illustrating how the transportation  programs operate and assist the senior citizen and the disabled citizens of the State of New Jersey. He covered the responsibility, activities, and costs of administering the program, which include ADA improvements to transportation facilities in the State. In response to questions by the Commission, he advised that the Counties are being greatly affected by the increased cost of fuel as well as the loss in revenues anticipated as a result of the recent decreases in the allocation from the Casino Revenue Funds.  A summary of projections by Counties of the affects of allocation cuts anticipated in 2009, was prepared and distributed by Mr. Koska., showing staff cuts, and service reductions  and/or plans to request more County support in order to maintain services.     Several committee members did ask various questions about the program, Senator Tom Kean, Tracy Perillo, Chair Miller, and Laura Ramos.  

In response to question from Senator Kean in regards to large variance in vehicle capacity of the systems, Mr. Koska responded  that the resources of the systems depended in large part on other funding  resources, primarily from the Counties.  This affects the capacity of the systems to acquire and purchase vehicles and provide services.  Also brought up was a question in regards to client evaluations of service.  Mr Koska replied that while client evaluations are not a required facet of the county transportation systems, some  of the systems do complete surveys regularly.   It was agreed that the Commission Chair would request some summaries that are available and the commission would recommend that such client evaluations be implemented as part of the regular activities of the County systems. 

Mr. Koska was thanked for his time and excellent and thorough presentation. 

Minutes of the meeting of May 16, 2008.--Chair Miller called for the approval of the minutes of the meetings, which had been e-mailed to all members for review. Motion was made by Enid Torok to approve the minutes, seconded by Kay Nest with no nays.  The minutes were approved. 

Correspondence from the Chair

The committee reviewed letters sent by Chair Miller to Commissioner Heather Howard, Commissioner of NJ Dept of Health and Senior Services sending the Commission report and asking for a meeting  with the commissioner.  Also, response of Patricia A. Polansky, Assistant Commissioner of Health and Senior Services, was discussed,  who indicated to the Chair that a meeting with the Commissioner should be followed through by the Commission. 

Letter to Assemblyman Louis D. Greenwald and response to Commission Chair’s request for future accommodations for disabled in scheduling of testimony discussed. 

Letter to Legislative leaders in support of A2046 and S1830 was sent by Chair Miller in response to motion by Commission to send letter of support.

Old Business

CRFAC Public Hearings in Northern, Central and Southern Jersey were discussed in detail. Draft of Public Notice was reviewed by members. Chair Miller brought up for discussion the particulars of the public hearing , the purpose,  timing of testimony, participation by the Commission and legislators, arrangements for a transcriber, public hearing notice in the papers, and   schedule and location arrangements.  Commissioners recommended coverage.of the event in various newspapers including the Star Ledger, Bergen____, Asbury Park Press, Trenton Times, Atlantic City Press, Philadelphia Inquirer, Courier Post, Atlantic City Press.

 It was also suggested that the Speaker of the Assembly, the Senate President, budget Chairs of the the Senate and Assembly and the Majority and Minority leaders of the Assembly and Senate are key legislators that should be invited to hear testimony from the public, as should the Governor or his representative. Chair Miller said that input from any of the Commission on additional press invitees was appreciated.   In addition, a contact list for invitees to the hearing, including interested agencies, agencies receiving CRF funds, and individuals or agencies that advocate for seniors and disabled, was presented by Chair Miller.  She asked for additional  suggestions from Commissioners for additional names to be invited.  Notice will be placed in newspapers 30 days before hearings. The location and schedule of  participants and other arrangements will be made with the help of Dept of Treasury.

Laura Ramos asked for some assistance or information on general  protocol of hearings as conducted by the OLS and it was responded that there is none.  A suggestion was made by Enid Torok, to use Roberts Rules for such protocol.

Research by Laura Ramos 

Ms Ramos reported on her  completed research on information in regards to the taxes imposed on casinos and gambling establishments in other states.  The report provides a reference for the Commission in its recommendations in regards to legislation presented that affects the tax rate, or the enactment of various taxes that contribute to the Casino Revenue Fund.  The report will be forwarded to all Commission members for their information and reference.  Ms. Ramos pointed out that while New Jersey is second in the nation in the collection of gross Casino revenues, the State ranks 5th in the amount of gaming tax revenues.  Chair Miller thanked Ms Ramos for her excellent work and her continued research into Commission inquiries related to Simulcast revenues and expenditures.

A2046 and S1830- Mrs. Miller advised that A2046 is in the Committee on Tourism and Gaming and S1830 is in the Budget and Appropriation Committee in the Senate.  COST is the Council on Special Tranportation and is the professional association for the 21 paratransit sytems in New Jersey.  Chair Miller advised that she would be attending the COST Annual Expo and was asked to attend the press conference arranged by COST President Michael Vieira at which a statewide campaign in support of A2046 and S1830 would be announced. A copy of Director Miller’s comments on behalf of the Commission was distributed .

New Business
PAAD expenditure  information on the CRF and General Revenue expenditures (prepared by Brian Francz) was presented to the Commission as well as savings anticipated from the  implementation of PAAD and Senior Gold changes that were recently implemented.  Chair Miller pointed out that a $15 million savings is anticipated in the operational costs of these programs.

Meeting with Senator Sweeney’s Policy Director- 

Chair Miller met with Andrew Hendry of Senator Sweeney’s Office on September 4th, to discuss major components of the Commission Annual Plan Recommendations.  The meeting was supportive and positive in regards to the Commission recommendations, with  emphasis by Mr. Hendry of Senator Sweeney’s commitment to serve senior and disabled residents. Discussed were specifics of how funding decisions are made and could be implemented for programs such as Meals on Wheels.

Chair Miller said that she was awaiting a reply from the OLS in regards to how additional funding from the CRF for the Meals on Wheels Program could be implemented.  Michelle LeBlanc said that she was in the process of replying to this question .  She clarified that a supplemental appropriation could be approved for additional funding for the regular Meals on Wheels operation, with the specifics of the uses of such funds stated in the language authorizing the appropriation.  Asked if this could include the use of such funding for the disabled, Ms. LeBlanc replied that this could be done if such use could be stated in the language authorizing the appropriation .   She advised that she was in the process of clarifying this in an e-mail  submittal to the Chair. 

Value of Programs Shifted

Chair Miller advised that a discussion with Mr. Francz  took place regarding the   language of the presentation of the CRF budget as included in the State Budget and that she asked that a revision be considered  in order to reflect a more accurate  presentation of the line item that now reads Value of Programs Shifted.  Mr. Francz confirmed that this could be presented as General Revenue Fund Support and that this title accurately represented an appropriate title for the funds presented. 

Other business-

 The Web site for the Commission needs a chair and   coordinator.  Our Past Chair Donald Boeri began extensive work on the website and Chair Miller does have the contact for the State representative who was working with Mr. Boeri on this.    Tracy Wozniak- Perriello volunteered to be the chair and was thanked for her assistance with this matter.

 With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 12:20 pm. 

_______________________  




Kay Nest, Secretary
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Attachments:

SCDRTAP Annual Report 

Summary of effects on counties of the 2009 reduction in CRF allocation

Statement  of Chair Miller at the COST EXPO, September 18,2008

Public Hearing draft Notice

Public Hearing list of invitees

Casino Revenues: Thirty year history of Casino Gambling, news article.

